Hanover Township Senior Center
Veteran’s Hall
Meeting of the Senior Citizens’ Services Committee
Monday, August 10, 2020 – 1:00 PM

· Call to Order and Roll Call

· Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci at 1:00 PM on Monday, August 10, 2020.
· Roll call was conducted by Tom Lathara, Secretary.
· Present: Carla Fruhauf, Lynn Nelles, Larry Bretz, Naomi Walters-Lenoci, Walter Gramiak, Peggy Bucaro, Tom Lathara.
· Present (Aging Services Team): Megan Conway, Linda Steininger, Devora Murillo, Florie Sposito, Jamie Zbrzezny, Diana Gomez.
· Pledge of Allegiance 
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci led the pledge of allegiance recitation.
· Public Comments:
 		None

· Reports

· Chair Person’s Report
All the committee members need to sign the Volunteer paperwork. Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci suggested those attending meetings remotely to stop by the office at their convenience to complete this formality.

· Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Lynn Nelles presented a report for the period ending July 31, 2020 and ‘Profit & Loss Budget vs Actual’ from April 2020 through July 2020. 

A motion was moved to pass the treasurer’s report as presented by Peggy Bucaro, seconded by Carla Fruhauf. 
All the members voted ‘Ayes’. Motion carried.

· Trustee Liaison’s Report
On behalf of Trustee Liaison Craig Essick, Megan Conway informed the committee that the board meeting is coming up next week as planned. 

· Director’s Report   
The new Aging Services director Megan Conway took charge on Monday, July 27, 2020 and is currently meeting with staff familiarizing with changes over the last couple of years she was away. Director Conway provided an updated 2020 volunteer handbook packet to all the committee members.

She highlighted some of the salient events and activities as presented in director's report
· started a few in-person programs with reduced number of participants adhering to safety protocols.
· Senior services by-laws are expected to be reviewed every two year. The documents are included in the packet for members review and discussions in the upcoming meeting.
· Transportation services: A new part-time bus driver has joined the team and will be receiving training from PACE shortly. 
· Acting director Kristin Vana attended the AgeOptions nutrition provider meeting on July 23. According to AgeOptions, congregate meal sites will not be reopening for the foreseeable future. On July 31, Rib day, 135 drive thru meals were served and in addition to 100 home delivered meals.
· Anybody who enters the Senior service center has to comply with safety protocol - Temp Check, complete questionnaire etc. 
                     
· Unfinished Business
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci applauded the outstanding job of the transportation department and its lead Linda Steininger, especially during these COVID times. Larry Bretz also recorded his appreciation for professionalism of the Township drivers. Linda thanked the committee and said she will convey the appreciation to the concerned professionals. 
Naomi suggested to create Badge or such symbols as appreciation to be handed out to transportation team members for their performance exceeding exceptions.

For our taffy apple and Donut sale, taffy apples (Individually wrapped) are expected to cost $1.10. Considering the current safety protocols, the donut may be included in the meal packet and the sale price reimbursed to the Senior committee by the Cafe. An order form will be created and distributed so that folks can order Taffy apples and donuts along with meals and make the payments. Naomi has kindly volunteered to create the order form.

· New Business

Minutes: 
Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci presented the minutes for discussion and approval.
A motion was moved to pass the Monday, July 13, 2020, meeting minutes as published by Larry Bretz, seconded by Carla Fruhauf. 
All members. Motion carried.

· Other Business
             
Lynn Nelles thanked all the seniors who supported the school supplies collection. Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci will send a note of appreciation to the 'Haverford Place' residential community for their support in this regard.

Vending Machine:
Vending Machine volunteers: Two persons have volunteered. Chairperson Naomi Walters-Lenoci recommended to arrange for petty cash up to $100 for items purchased instead of the current practice of volunteers using personal funds for this purpose and getting reimbursed subsequently. A decision in this regard was postponed for the next meeting.

Fundraising:  
Fundraising: The gift shop sales, one of our dependable fundraising means in the past is now effectively inoperative.
We also need to re-engage with businesses who helped us in the past, probably by sending a "Thank you note' with patrons as they visit the restaurants etc. 

FaceBook Page:
Hanover Township Aging services has launched a Facebook page and is now available for review. Everybody is encouraged to visit the page and provide ideas for helpful contents to Megan or Naomi.

There was no other business on the agenda to transact. 

A motion was moved to adjourn the meeting by Carla Fruhauf seconded by Walter Gramiak. 

 All members voted Ayes. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned by 2:00 PM.
Next meeting is scheduled for Monday September 8 2020.

Respectfully Submitted,
Thomas Lathara,
Secretary
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